
 

 

ARCH CAPE DOMESTIC WATER SUPPLY DISTRICT 

MINUTES 

 
15 January 2021 

 
 
A ZOOM video teleconference meeting was held due to the COVID-19 pandemic.   A quorum was 
present 
 

Water Board:  Dan Seifer, President 
Debra Birkby, Vice-President & Treasurer 
Linda Murray 
Nadia Gardner 
Lauren Ahlgren 

 
 
Sanitary Board: Darr Tindall (non-voting) 
   Chris Anderson (non-voting) 
   Carl Matson (non-voting) 
   Bill Campbell (non-voting) 
             
Public:   John Mersereau, President – North Coast Land Conservancy (NCLC) 

Don Hornschuch 
   Nancy Hornschuch 

David Stockton 
Jeannie Stockton 

    
 
Staff:   Phil Chick, District Manager 
   Steve Hill 
 
    
Mr. Dan Seifer opened the meeting at 6:25pm.  He said that it may be recorded.  Mr. Hill conducted a 
roll call.  Mr. Seifer indicated the virtual meeting was being conducted in accordance with guidelines 
issued for the corona virus and said that those needing technical assistance should contact Mr. Chick at 
503-739-2348.  
  
 

Public Comments:  None 
 

Agenda:  Add to Old Business Sustainable Northwest Contract & Springboard Forestry Contract.  Ms. 
Birkby moved acceptance of the agenda as amended which was seconded by Ms. Gardner.  All in 
favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Consent Agenda:  Ms.  Murray moved approval of the consent agenda which was seconded by Ms. 
Birkby.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
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Mr. Chick indicated that the $30K EFM disbursement was related to moving the road higher than the 
existing Shark Creek crossing slumping with the risk of a slide and that it would be covered by grant 
from the Oregon DEQ. 
 
 

Old Business:   

 

Arch Cape Forest (ACF) Levy: (Action) 
 

 
Public Hearing : Arch Cape Forest Acquisition Financial Plan:  (Action)  

 
Arch Cape Forest Levy Public Hearing:  Mr. Seifer opened a public 
hearing at 6:32pm to take comments or questions regarding the proposed 
levy.  Ms. Nancy Hornschuch posed the question of whether for purposes 
of the proposed levy if unbuildable lots would be included with the 
assessed value which could be taken up with the tax assessors’ office.  Mr. 
John Mersereau offered his thanks to the board for proceeding with this 
acquisition effort and was in favor with the levy wording.  He further 
emphasized that outreach to the public was very important and hopes that 
people will understand this effort.   
 
Ms. Hornschuch was excited about moving forward and referred to a recent 
Oregonian article which she felt was great.     
   
With no additional questions raised or comments offered, Mr. Seifer closed 
the public hearing at 6.38pm.  

 
Ms. Birkby moved adoption of Resolution 21-01 WD without reference to filtration which was 
seconded by Ms. Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 

There was a recommended change to the professional services contract with Mr. Ben Dair of 
Sustainable Northwest where the arbitration wording would substitute Portland Oregon for Bend 
Oregon.  Ms. Ahlgren moved acceptance of this changed arbitration location to Portland Oregon 
contract wording which was seconded by Ms. Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 

Covid-19 Emergency – Accounts Receivable Report:  (Information)  Mr. Hill reported that accounts 
receivable were at the same position as at this time last year. 
 
Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan:  (Information)  It was discussed that the infrastructure was 
identified as being at risk as well as the waste water treatment plant for being in the tsunami zone.  
Generators would not be that useful in the long term due to fuel shortages. 
 
 
New Business:    

 

Board Position Terms – May Election:  (Information)  All positions were identified as up for the May 
election except for Position 5 presently held by Mr. Seifer who requested that other directors who 
didn’t anticipate filing for re-election to please let him know.  The public will be notified at the mailbox 
bulletin board as well as posted on the website.                                            























 Manager Report January 15
th

, 2021 

 

 

Water 

 

The water plant distributed 984,000 gallons to town in December. We possibly have a 

leak in the distribution system, as usage seems to be up about 10,000 gallons per day 

from normal winter use.  It does not appear to be related to a residence leak. If anyone 

notices water bubbling up in town, we’d appreciate knowing about it. The heavy rains 

made things a bit challenging to keep up with the holiday water demand. High turbidity 

in Shark Creek required the plant to be offline for extended periods, while we relied on 

tank storage.  

 

Reminder letters have been sent out to those customers with and backflow devices and 

irrigation systems to have these maintained. The backflow report must be submitted to 

the office by March 1
st
 and the irrigation report by May 1

st
.  

 

MONTHLY LOG : ARCH CAPE WATER & SANITARY DISTRICTS

December 2020

Total Hours 368.00 0 162.75 205.25

Percentage Split 44% 56%0 0

Total Accounts 637 293 344

Percentage Split 46% 54%  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


